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DATES TO REMEMBER
Term 1 2024
13th-25rd Mar - NAPLAN test window
28th Mar - Last Day Term 1 
                   Pyjama Day (Reward Day)
                   2.30pm finish
                   Easter Egg hunt
Term 2 2024
15th Apr - First day Term 2
25th Apr - ANZAC Day
29th Apr - MiniKids
1st May - 9.15am Community Coffee
9th May - Mother’s/Special Person’s Day 
                  stall
13th May - Education Week
15th May - School Photos
16th May - 9.15am - Open Morning
                   9.30am - MiniKids
18th May - 10am - Weekend Information
                   Morning
27th May - MiniKids
30th May - Smile Squad (dentist)
10th June - King’s Birthday Holiday
13th June - MiniKids
28th June - Last day Term 2
Term 3 2024
15th July - First day Term 3
5th Aug - STUDENT FREE DAY
8th Aug - 9.15am Community Coffee
20th Sep - Last day Term 3 
Term 4 2024
7th Oct - First day Term 4
22nd Oct - 9.15am Community Coffee 
4th Nov - STUDENT FREE DAY
5th Nov - Melbourne Cup Day
20th Dec - Last day Term 4                  

Ainslie Parklands Primary School
Hinkley Ave, Croydon 3136
Ph: 9870 1566   Website: ainslieparklandsps.vic.edu.au

A new addition: Kindness Tokens

Last year, one of our Year 2 students said
“You know, we should have Kindness
tokens, along with our Respect,
Responsibility and Resilience ones.  And
they should be pink”.

Later on that year, another student said
“What do I need to do to get these
tokens happening?” and made up a
proto-type (sustainably recycling old
tokens rather than buying new ones),
working through a list of steps.

It is so important for our students to
have a voice in their learning and their
school.  We work hard to make sure they
know they are valued and heard and we
listen and act on their fantastic ideas. 

Thank you to Jayden and Rose - your
work is now a reality at Ainslie Parklands
Primary School. Let the Kindness
continue!



Tokens
If your child has taken any of our
tokens home (Respect,
Responsibility, Resilience), could
they please returned ASAP?
Thank you!

Working Bee
We just couldn’t maintain our gardens
without parent support, so our Working
Bees are so very important.  Thank you
so much to the families that came along
to help in our wonderful gardens: 
The Turewicz family, Nicholas’ family, the
Van Den Broek family, the Law family,
Tait’s family and Siena’s family. A big
thank you to Jane H for coordinating the
evening!  Also, a thank you to Laura A for
cooking the sausage sizzle and to Scott
and the 4-6 students for baking a
delicious afternoon tea of chocolate
chip cookies!

Every day at school counts!

Going to school every day is the
single most important part of your
child’s education. Students learn new
things at school every day – missing
school puts them behind.

We all want our students to get a
great education, and the building
blocks for a great education begin
with students coming to school each
and every day.

If students miss school regularly, or is
late for school regularly, they miss out
on learning the fundamental skills
that will set them up for success in
the later years of school.

There is no safe number of days for
missing school – each day a student
misses puts them behind, and can
affect their educational outcomes.
Each missed day is associated with
progressively lower achievement in
numeracy, writing and reading.

Community Engagement Team
We are incredibly lucky to have such an
amazing Community Engagement
Team. To express an interest in being
part of the team, or to make some
suggestions please email: 
janebennettsbrown@gmail.com

mailto:janebennettsbrown@gmail.com


School Council
Our Annual General Meeting (AGM) was
held on Monday evening, with the
presentation of the Annual Report.  
Katherine Szymanski was re-elected as
School Council president and Jo Van
Den Broek as Vice President.  Thank you
to Katherine and Jo and to the whole
school council team - we could not run
the school without you and look forward
to a great year. 

Badge Presentations
Last Friday, we presented APPS badges
to Student Leaders and Student Voice
Team members at assembly. Matt Lee,
Acting Principal of Melba College, spoke
to the students about leadership and
congratulated our students on stepping
up to these positions by presenting them
with their badges. We had a great
community support at our assembly
and we thank Matt for giving up our time
for the APPS school community. 



Foundation enrolments 2025
Changes are coming to the enrolment
process for 2025. Under the new system,
families will be directed to a new online
portal where they can fill out an
application for enrolment digitally and
submit documents such as birth and
immunisation certificates.  

A reminder we must follow the priority
order of placement, which is:

Students residing inside the school’s
zone

1.

Siblings of students currently
enrolled

2.

Students from outside of the school’s
zone.

3.

If you have any further queries, or would
like to book a tour, please contact the
office. 
 

Our Amazing Buddies!
A member of our community reported
seeing one of our fantastic Year 6
students, comforting their buddy (Grade
1) before school when he was sad. On
seeing this act of Kindness, our
community member was moved
enough to share this moment with the
office. It is so wonderful to see our older
students really step up to support their
younger buddies. Well done! 

Sustainability Fair
Last Sunday, Jane B kindly offered APPS
part of her stall at the Sustainability Fair
in Ringwood.  Jane H went along to talk
to the community about our fantastic
Kitchen Garden program.  Thanks to
both Janes for spruiking our wonderful
school and making some great
community connections!

Harmony Day Thursday 21st
March
Each year, on the 21st March, we
celebrate Harmony Day. Australia is a
vibrant and multicultural country —
from the oldest continuous culture of
our first Australians to the cultures of our
newest arrivals from around the world.
Our cultural diversity is one of our
greatest strengths and is at the heart of
who we are. It makes Australia a great
place to live.
Students participated in a variety of
class activities to celebrate Cultural
Diverstiy Week and Harmony Day.



Sports Gala Day
Our Year 4, 5 and 6 students had a
great day last week at the Interschool
Sports Gala Day.  Students attended
four different locations, playing
basketball, cricket, softcross and tennis.
A huge thank you to the parents who
assisted on the day - we couldn’t have
done it without you!.  A great day was
had by all!

Student Voice Team
As we have a big team this year,
students have chosen one of three
project teams to work on.  One team is
focused around healthy eating, working
with EACH on a whole-school healthy
eating project. Another team will be
focusing on what happens recess and
lunchtime in the yard, being trained as
“Friendoleaders” to help children
mediate their “Friendship Fires” and one
group will be working on expanding
student voice amongst students who
are not on the Student Voice Team.  
Stay tuned for more details on these
amazing initiatives!

NAPLAN
We have been extremely pleased with
the high level of participation and
engagement in NAPLAN English and
Maths assessments for our Year 3 and 5
students over the past week. Strong
attendance, student confidence and a
positive approach to the assessment
was evident throughout the testing
period. The testing period is now closed.
Stay tuned for results coming in the next
couple of months. 

Hats
Please ensure that students have a
SunSmart hat (no caps) available at
school everyday.  Hats are required for
outside play when the UV rating is 3 or
above (which is all of Terms 1 & 4, as well
as dates in Term 2 & 3.) Students will
need to remain seated in a shaded area
if they do not have a hat. No hat, no play.



 From Foundation and Level 1 & 2

In Inquiry this term, we have enjoyed exploring history. We have compared our toys
with the toys of the past as well as trying out games in the yard and the classroom.
This week we considered the experience of being able to go to the shops and
purchase toys and contrasted it with making our own toys from household items
and left over fabric and string. Our beautiful peg dolls were the result. 





From Year 3

With the holidays approaching soon, we’ve been working hard to maintain
our focus and engagement by doing lots of fun learning activities! 

In Reading, students have enjoyed learning about expression and how to
read with different punctuation marks. We have enjoyed grouping off into
different reader’s theatre scripts where we are learning to read with
expression and from a specific character’s perspective. Students are
excitedly waiting for next week when we are planning to create puppets to
go with our characters, and perform a little in-class puppet show for our
peers. 

In Writing, we have been looking at all the different variations of ‘The Three
Little Pigs’. Students have loved the opportunity to create their own versions
of the story while adding their own creative flare! We’ve had some students
write about “The three little guinea pigs and the big bad bunny”, and “The
three little stingrays and the big bag shark”, just as some creative examples. 

In Maths we have been experimenting with measurement! We have enjoyed
using different materials to measure, such as string and unifix cubes, to learn
how to accurately measure with informal units and have had fun exploring
and comparing different objects and their lengths. 

 We are looking forward to our final week of school and we hope this
beautiful sunny weather sticks around for the holidays too!

 

 



From Year 4/5 
The 4/5 classroom have continued to research different aspects of Australia’s
History. Students have spent time discovering life before European settlement
and the changes that occurred after. Students also mapped the voyage of the
First Fleet and the reasons behind this voyage, including the life and crimes of
convicts.

 



From Year 5/6

5/6 Scripts 

The 5/6 Class are creating plays in writing. Students have developed ideas – some used
fables or fairy tales, others have come up with their own original stories and then wrote
scripts. Over the next week students will be recording and presenting their plays. Many
students have decided to make puppets to share their plays, whereas others will act and
film their work. 


















